
Fairfields-Sylvan Neighborhood Association
Email: fsnaindy@gmail.com
Website: www.fsnaindy.org

Minutes of the Directors Meeting
John Strange School, 7:00pm

November 16, 2011
Board Member Position Term Expires Present Absent

Joe Goeller President  2012 X
Tom Sturmer Vice President 2012 X
Sherry Seiwert Treasurer 2012 X

Ken Ingle Secretary 2012 X
Barbara Hazel Director 2013 X
Kathie Church Director 2012 X

Bill Hazel Director 2013 X
Ted Hudnut Director 2013 X

Call to Order
President Joe Goeller called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. 
Joe noted that gift certificates would now be from Marsh instead of Kroger.
Minutes
Minutes for the October Meeting as posted on the FSNA website were approved 
Treasurer's Report
Treasurer Sherry Seiwert reported there were no expenditures or income for the month. The bank 
balance stands at 4633.67.
Crime Watch  - Terry Dobson
Terry reported there was no activity in the last 30 days. There was a discussion on the whereabouts of 
the crime watch captain on Tuxedo, north of 62nd Street. 
Sherry volunteered to follow up on crime stats.

Website
Joe reported that hits are averaging in the high twenties per day. Hot topics posted include telephone 
book and newspaper recycling at John Strange School.

Old Business

Kathie reported that Mayor Ballard was re-elected, and Christine Scales won over Kostas Poulakidas by 
39 votes (out of a 10k vote total).

F-SNA/John Strange PTO Update – Tom Sturmer
Tom reported no PTO activity the past month.



62nd Street Multi-Use Trail
Ted suggested that the trail design be posted on our website. There was some discussion on the width 
of the trail and the removal of trees.

Neighborhood Survey
Sherry reported that, as of Nov 16, eighteen had copies of the survey have been received. The survey 
can be taken on the website also.

Jo Ann Klooz could not attend to report the Westmore Heights election results.

Guest Speaker

Our guest speaker was Gayle Stahl. She spoke about how to notify her neighbors about our invitation 
to join the FSNA. Possibly by a cover letter with the survey. There were eight people present from the 
Dearborn Street area.

New Business

Joe had distributed yard signs to directors' homes before the meeting. These signs announce an 
upcoming meeting to people driving by.

Tom spoke of the John Strange Dads' Club possibly planting the bulbs given out by Keep Indianapolis 
Beautiful.

Attendance Drawing
Winner of the drawing was Gayle Stahl.

Meeting adjourned at 7:58pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Barbara Hazel,
for Ken Ingle, Secretary


